Approvedt
Minutes of Meeting

Town of Monson

Board of Assessors

Monday October 19, 2015
Members Present:  Assessors Allan Curtis and Russell Bresssett
Members Absent: Ronald Avery
Principal Assessor: Alyce D. Johns 
Guest: Ed Harrison, Judy Van De Geer
Open the Meeting:  The meeting was called to order at 2:04 pm. The meeting was taped and approval given by all attendees.
Accept the Minutes: September 9, 2015 and September 14, 2015
OLD BUSINESS: 
NEW BUSINESS:

The Board reviewed, voted and approved the following Motor Vehicle Abatements:   

2015   24
2014    1
2013    0  

 The Board reviewed, voted and approved the following Chapter land applications:

Chapter 61                     0
Chapter 61A                  24
Chapter 61B                    1
Open Session:
 Board discussed with Mr. Harrison the state laws, policies and procedures regarding chapter land. Mr. Harrison came to the board with questions regarding the rules and regulations of chapter land owners. Board agreed unanimously that in the future a Chapter Land presentation would be done along with quest speakers. We will coordinate and announce a future date.
2:30 pm Ms. Judy Van De Geer informed of taped meeting and gave approval.

Ms. Van De Geer Chapter 61B participate was asked to come to board meeting to clarify the approved lot split on 23 Munn Road.  The lot had been altered from previous fiscal filing for fiscal year 2016.

The board discussed the procedures that must take place when land is in chapter. When a property is sold or converted the property owner is liable for roll back taxes.

 The board went over “Property Owner’s Acknowledgement of Rights and Obligations” under classified lands and 
referred to Municipal Option to Purchase and to Penalty Tax.
Ms. Van De Geer acknowledge that she signs the form and never really read the form.

Ms. Van De Geer voiced her concerns and opinions at times combatively.

The board voted to seek legal opinion from the Department of Revenue Division of Local Services Municipal Law Department.

Alyce Johns told Ms. Van De Geer that the opinion could take up to 72 hours and that the board or Ms. Dowd would reply to her. Ms. Johns will be out of the office the following week. 

Reference material: Chapter Acknowledgement form, Monson Planning Board Draft of minutes, UMass Amherst Chapter Program.  On file in office

Next Meeting: November 9, 2015 2 pm
ADJOURN:  3:37 pm...
Prepared by Alyce Johns, Principal Assessor 

